AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 28th day of December, 2011

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

      
 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman  

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilman Woolsey led the pledge to the flag.

3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE
4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 

8.
Deleted
ENGINEERING: Realtime Technology Group  






                Payment Approval

8.
Add-On
Margate Meadows Sub-Division Drainage District         and the Road Dedications: 
Madison Court and Jodphur Lane



16.
Add-On
Update: Gidney Avenue/Gardnertown Culvert

17.
Add-On
Town Hall Sign

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $985,463.26, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6.
PRESENTATION:  GovDeals

Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, introduced Scott MacFarland, Sales Representative from GovDeals, Inc. who gave a power point presentation. 

(See attached) GovDeals is an experienced government surplus auction service provider that brings motivated buyers and trustworthy sellers together. GovDeals hosted its first online auction in April 2001. GovDeals is an online solution often described as the eBay for government surplus. They only sell surplus and confiscated items for government entities. Currently there are over 4100 clients selling on GovDeals with over 255,000 registered bidders who compete 24/7 for their extensive list of surplus items. 
Some advantages for using GovDeals is on average their clients net around 20% to 40% more for their surplus compared to their traditional auctions. Items may be sold immediately, instead of the traditional auction or sealed bid method. Items are exposed to a huge audience for a longer period of time, creating more competition. Also, items may be left where is and as is eliminating unnecessary and costly transportation to an auction site. 
The GovDeals agreement is non-exclusive. The Town can use GovDeals service solely at its discretion. GovDeals offers superior training, support and marketing throughout the entire process. Also available to the Town are the following: 


> 
Financial Settlement Service

· Uship

· Impound Vehicle Management

· Flexible Pricing Options
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All of the Town Board Members are in favor of GovDeals. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, suggested before the Board makes a decision they should solicit two other vendors.  

Councilman Woolsey asked Ms Calarco should the payment for sold items go to the Accounting Department of should GovDeals collect the payments.

Ms. Calarco suggested the Town have Gov Deals collect all of the funds and collect the fee. 
Mr. Taylor asked if the Town is giving Gov Deals a percentage of the sale price or is the buyer going to pay all of the fees.  

Supervisor Booth said these items will have to be discussed and worked out by the Board.   

7. ACCOUNTING:

A. Computer Reserve
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request, dated December 28, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth, to add $75,000.00 to the Computer Reserve Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Tax Stabilization Reserve
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 28, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth, to add $150,000.00 to the Tax Stabilization Reserve. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw the motion for the request dated December 28, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth to add $150,000.00 to the Tax Stabilization Reserve. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 28, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth to add $200,000.00 to the Tax Stabilization Reserve. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

C. Deferred Compensation

Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, submitted a memo dated December 21, 2011 stating the Deferred Compensation Committee has received proposals from a number of Deferred Compensation vendors. After reviewing all the proposals, the committee met with representatives from both the Hartford and Nationwide Insurance companies. The committee has decided to keep both the Harford and Nationwide Insurance. 
The New York State Deferred Compensation Board amended the plan document to include new options available to the Town’s Model Plan. The amendments are included in Schedule A. The committee has been informed of what the new elections are and has indicated recommendations for each of the new elections on the attached Schedule A.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the following Resolution:
Whereas, the Town of Newburgh did establish a Deferred Compensation Plan for employees, and

Whereas, the Deferred Compensation Committee did accept and review proposals for the administration of the Deferred Compensation Plan for a five-year contract period as stipulated in Section 9003 of Subtitle II, Title 9NYCRR, and

Whereas, the Deferred Compensation Committee does recommend the award of such contract to the Hartford, and Nationwide Retirement Solutions as Administrative Service Agencies and Financial Organizations, pursuant to Section 9003 of Subtitle II Title 9 NYCRR, and

Whereas, the Deferred Compensation Committee does recommend that Reliance Trust Company and Nationwide Trust Company, FSB act as trustees.

Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved, that the Supervisor of the Town of Newburgh hereby is directed to execute all necessary documents to contract with The Hartford and Reliance Trust Company and with Nationwide Retirement Solutions and Nationwide Trust Company, FSB for administrative, financial, and trustee services for the Town of Newburgh Deferred Compensation Plan for the period January 1, 2012 or as soon thereafter as possible through January 1, 2017.
In Witness Whereof, the undersigned have executed this Resolution in Orange, New York this December 28, 2011 and directed that it be filed as appropriate.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Councilman Woolsey said the entire committee was in agreement on this resolution. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution
Whereas, the New York State Deferred Compensation Board (the Board), pursuant to Section 5 of the New York State Finance Law (Section 5) and the Regulations of the New York State Deferred Compensation Board (the Regulations), has promulgated the Plan Document of the Deferred Compensation Plan for Employees of the Town of Newburgh (the Model Plan) and offers the Model Plan for adoption by local employers;
Whereas, the Town of Newburgh pursuant to Section 5 and the Regulations, has adopted and currently administers the Model Plan known as the Deferred Compensation Plan for Employees of the Town of Newburgh;

Whereas, effective January 1, 2012 the Board amended the Model Plan to adopt provisions found in Schedule A

Whereas, the Board has offered for adoption the amended and restated Model Plan to each Model Plan sponsored by a local employer n accordance with the Regulations; and

Whereas, upon due deliberation, the Town of Newburgh has concluded that it is prudent and appropriate to amend the Deferred Compensation Plan for Employees of the Town of Newburgh by adopting the amended Model Plan.

Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved, that the Town of Newburgh hereby amends the Deferred Compensation Plan for Employees of the Town of Newburgh by adopting the amended Model Plan effective January 1, 2012, including the optional provisions in Schedule A, in the form attached hereto as Exhibit A.
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In Witness Whereof, the undersigned have executed this Resolution in Orange, New York this December 28, 2011 and directed that it be filed as appropriate.

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Ms. Calarco read the optional plan provisions (see attached)
8. 

ENGINEERING:  Realtime Technology Group Payment Approval


This item was deleted from this agenda. 
8.
(Add-On) Margate Meadows Sub-Division Road Dedications:

 Madison Court and Drainage Dedication 


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town Board acted on the Jodphur Lane acceptance at the December 14th Audit Workshop Meeting. This subdivision involves Hillside Homes. The bank posted the letter of credit and stepped in to facilitate the completion of the road, the execution of the document and posted a maintenance security per the previous agreement the Town Board had with Hillside Homes. The bank has paid the 2011 and 2012 taxes for this project. All the documents are in place and the Town has the ability to accept Madison Court. This road will not have a clear title. There is also a lot containing a detention basin which will become a facility of the Margate Meadow Drainage District.    


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the road dedication of Madison Court which is located in the Margate Meadows sub-division. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio for the acceptance to the dedication of the Margate Meadows Sub-Division Drainage District improvements. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9.
HIGHWAY:  Transfer to Waring Road Culvert Capital Project

Supervisor Booth said the Town commissioned Maser Consulting Engineers to evaluate the Waring Road Culvert. It is advisable to transfer the excess funds in the 2011 Highway Budget and put the money in the Capitol Project for the replacement of this culvert. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated December 28, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth, for the budget transfer of $77,000.00 from the Highway Department Line Item account number 

030.5110-0100 to Inter-Fund account number 030.9902.0900. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated December 28, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth to transfer $77,000.00 from the Inter-Fund account number 030.9902.0900 to the Waring Road Culvert Capital Project Fund account number 080.0080.2801.8039. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10.

JUSTICE COURT:  Hiring of Part Time Clerk

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 21, 2011, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to hire Felicidad Mullen as a part time Court Clerk for the Justice Court. Ms. Mullen’s start date is January 12, 2012 with a rate of pay of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Ms. Mullen was recommended by both Town Justice Martini and Town Justice Clarino. 

Councilwoman Greene said Ms. Mullen was previously employed by the Town of Newburgh from May 2003 until July 2008.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 
11.

PARKS & RECREATION:


A.
2011 Budget Transfer
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 16, 2011 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to transfer $3,600.00 from Summer Program-Personal Services account number 7140-0100 to Facility Maintenance-Personal Service account number 7110-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

     
B.
Educational Reimbursement

Supervisor Booth said Lisa Rappa is continuing to attend Orange County Community College to earn a degree in Early Childhood Development. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 21, 2011, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to reimburse Lisa Rappa $276.00 for the 2011 Orange County Community College fall semester courses, completed and passed, in the subjects of Nutrition and Childhood Health & Safety. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12.

PERSONNEL: Budget Transfers

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 20, 2011, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to transfer the following from:


ACCOUNT

NUMBER

AMOUNT



State Retirement 
030.9010.0800
$15,000.00



Social Security
030.9030.0800
  10,000.00 



Workers’ Comp
030.9040.0800
  25,000.00



Dental & Optical
030.9065.0800
    5,000.00






TOTAL


$55,000.00


TO: account number 030.9060.0800.


The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 20, 2011, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to transfer $4,000.00 from the Contingency account number account 001.1990.0499 to account 001.1230.0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

13. PLANNING BOARD:  Landscape Cost Estimate: 
 Magyar Budget Truck Rental
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 19, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to revise the landscape cost estimate for Magyar Budget Truck Rental, to $11,405.00 with an inspection fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

14.

SEWER: Budget Transfer: Crossroads to Wintergreen Sewer District

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 28, 2011, submitted by Supervisor Booth, for Inter-District borrowing of $12,000.00 from the Crossroads Sewer District to the Wintergreen Sewer District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked if the Wintergreen Sewer District will be able to pay this money back before the December 31, 2011 deadline. 

Jackie Calarco said the Wintergreen Sewer District will not be able to pay the money back at that time and will pay interest to the Crossroads Sewer District. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

15.
ZONING:


A.
Mid Hudson Marina and Townhouse Referral
Mr. Taylor said the last time the Mid Hudson Marina and Townhouse project was before the Town Board they were considering an entrance through one of the Anchorage Sub-Division roads. They are now back to the original entrance that is across the railroad track. Given the access to the project is over a right of way the Town Board will have to consider acting upon an open development area. They are requesting the following changes to the Zoning Code. 
· The marina must contain at least 100 boat slips and no more that 150 slips.
· Allow the Planning Board to waive the bulk requirements.
· Allow the Planning Board to have the discretion to eliminate or reduce buffer requirements.
· Allow the construction of the marina within five years of final site plan approval and allow the Town Houses to be constructed in advance of the marina with providing securities. 
· 20 Town House units to be replaced with 24 Town House units. 
· The use of a right of away through an open development area. 
The Town Board agreed with their first item. It disagreed with items 2 through 5, and asked for additional information on item 6. 

Mr. Taylor is sending a letter to the Planning Board stating the Town Board only is considering reducing the marina slips and they are requesting a recommendation and additional information regarding the open development area. 
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B.
Senior Citizen Housing Maximum Floor Area
Supervisor Booth said a Public Hearing regarding this matter was held on Monday July 25, 2011 and the Town Board has received comments back from the Planning Board but not the Zoning Board of Appeals. 
Mark Taylor said the Planning Boards recommends that the amendment be broadened to encompass all senior units, which are currently restricted as to size by section 185-48B(3) as follows:


> Efficiency and partial, assisted-care units: 450 square feet; one-bedroom: 700 square feet 


> Two-bedroom: 900 square feet. Should the Town Board wish to consider implementing this recommendation, they could either revise the present local law in which it has conducted a hearing or consider a new local law that would amend Section 185-48(B)(3). In either approach, an additional public hearing will be required. 

Councilman Piaquadio recommended that the Town move forward with this local law and the Board could move forward with changing the remaining districts at a later time because a public hearing is required for changes to this local law before them. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of a Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Senior Citizen Housing Maximum Floor Area. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law 13 of 2011-Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Town of Newburgh: Senior Citizen Housing Maximum Floor Area. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

16.
(Add-On)
Update: Gidney Avenue/Gardnertown Culvert
Councilwoman Greene brought this matter up at the December 14th Audit Workshop Meeting. Mrs. Greene has concerns because the black top companies will be closing soon for the winter season. 
Supervisor Booth said a study is being conducted in that area and when it is completed the headwalls can be secured and the barricades can then be moved back. Recently FEMA inspected the area. 
17.
(Add-On)
Town Hall Sign

Councilwoman Greene said there is $10,000.00 in the 2011 budget for a sign for Town Hall. Mrs. Greene has several sign venders she can contact if the Town Board decides to move forward with the sign. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to transfer $10,000.00 from Equipment and Other Capital for Town Hall Building and Grounds account number 001.1620.0200 to Interfund Transfers account number 001-9902-900. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to transfer $10,000.00 from Interfund Transfers account number 001-9902-900 to the Sign Capital Project account 090.0090.2801.9005. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

16.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:17 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:17 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
